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Faculty Advising Plan

Overall approach:

The DUS remains the primary contact person for Geography majors who require advice on issues that require expertise in geography. The DUS consults regularly with the professional advisor Ms. Tricia Hargrove, and with the department’s Undergraduate Committee. Ms Hargrove is a member of the Undergraduate Committee; she attends meetings and provides very useful feedback and information regarding issues facing our majors, particularly pertaining to the undergraduate curriculum.
Geography majors have formal contact with professors in Geography in a number of different ways. First, students establish contact with faculty members in the core classes, in which they read the research papers of faculty members and spend time one-on-one with the professors.  Second, students are given advice on how to pursue a career in geography, with advice from both faculty and career counselors. Third, Geography majors have opportunities to work as researchers, through working as research assistants for faculty who fund them through grants and awards, and as geographers in other capacities, through internships with local companies, NGOs and local government. Fourth, this training in how to become a geographer is augmented by professionalization within the academic discipline, where students participate in professional conferences with faculty members. Finally, there are a number of departmental annual events in which students and faculty can meet socially and/or informally; most of these are sponsored by the faculty within the department, who aim to foster close mentoring relationships with our Geography majors.

In summary, each geography major will have the opportunity to meet with faculty individually a number of times through the core class requirements, will meet with career counselors and will have the opportunity to interact with faculty at four social functions each year. Students who are interested in pursuing a career in geography have opportunities to work as interns in a range of institutions and companies, and to work as research assistants with our faculty on specific projects. All students will meet with the professional advisor each semester, and the DUS as required.
Specific events and programs


· Students in GEO 200 (a required course offered each semester) are required to interview geography faculty members about their research and career. This has proven very important in getting individual majors (even the shy or reluctant ones) to step into a faculty member’s office and have a reflective conversation with him or her. In GEO 200 students are also required to read selected research by UK faculty members to give them further insight into the discipline and the department.

· Students in GEO 300 (a required course) experience contact with the A and S Careers Counselor who gives a presentation that is built in to the syllabus on how knowledge and skills gained as an undergraduate translate into getting a job and building a career.

· Students in 499 (the required capstone course for majors) hear from the Careers Counselor on matters relating to developing a c.v. and conducting a job search.

· The DUS (sometimes with input from other faculty and/or graduate students) hosts an evening information session in the fall semester each year on applying to graduate school. This past semester about 20 students attended.

·  The faculty host a pizza evening for any geography majors each fall. This provides an opportunity for informal socializing outside of classroom settings.
· Undergraduates are invited to the begining of year departmental picnic where faculty, graduate students, undergraduates, and their families share food, socialize, and play outdoor games in a park on a Saturday afternoon following from the annual faculty retreat.

· Undergraduates are invited to join graduate students and faculty in attending the regional meetings (the South Eastern Division of the Association of American Geographers). This past fall 4 or 5 geography majors rode with grad students and faculty in a van paid for by the department, to the meetings in Greensboro North Carolina. For all of them it was their first experience at an academic conference.
· Undergraduates gain research experience through being employed as Research assistants for lab and field work. Profs. Sherriff and Phillips routinely involve undergraduates in their research projects, mentoring them and offering valuable insights into the practice of research.

· Undergraduates gain experience producing maps with Dick Gilbreath Director of UK’s Cartography Lab. Dick involves selected students in production cartography making maps for faculty publications for example.

· The DUS regularly updates majors (through an electronic list serve) about opportunities for study abroad, exchange programs within the US, scholarship opportunities, and internships (such as those with the National Geographical Society) and so on. Faculty assist students preparing applications and write letters of reference.

· Majors seeking internship experience are helped by faculty members and by Dick Gilbreath using informal networks of professional contacts in local and state government, business, and non-profit worlds.
· The DUS works with the University of Kentucky Geographical Society (a club for undergraduate geography majors). The UKGS is very active currently and has organized a lecture series in which faculty and graduate students are invited to talk about their research with majors. 

· The UKGS organizes other events such as an annual caving trip in which faculty and grad students also participate.

· Undergraduate majors are included in the department’s annual awards banquet in the spring. They receive recognition and prizes for outstanding work in various categories, and enjoy a formal social event with faculty, graduate students, and their families. 
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